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 Newsletter 28 

 18th June 2021 

 

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the 
highest attendance percentage in their Year groups;- over 
96%.   

 
  

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by the 
Government is 96%. During the above period our whole school 
attendance was 97.4%   Well done everybody! 

Attendance w/c 7th June 2021 

Year Group Class Attendance % 
Reception Maple & Ash 97.6 
Year 1 Cherry 99.2 
Year 2 Beech 98.9 
Year 3 Willow 99.3 
Year 4 Pine 99.3 
Year 5 Sassafras 99.3 

Year 6 Oak 97.8 

Lost Words Project  

Over the last 2 weeks the children have been taking part 
in a project inspired by The Lost Words poetry book. Each 
year group has been out on a trip to one of the local parks 
and the children enjoyed themselves immensely.  It has 

been great to see the other work being done across the school related 
to the project too. From nature photography in Year 6 to bug hotels in 
Year 1, everyone has tried something new and had a great time! Thank 
you to all those parents who volunteered to help with the trips - we 
could not have done it without you! 

Sports Day 

Happy Father’s Day Facts 

This Sunday 20th June, is Father's 
Day.  Father’s Day is a day to honour all 
the special male role models in our lives; 
fathers, step-fathers, uncles and 
grandfathers who have taken on the 
role of ‘father’ and shown us love and support.   
 
The first ever Father’s Day happened in 1908, when a 
West Virginian church held a special sermon 
honouring fathers, after 362 men died in a mining 
accident.  
 
In 1909, the year after the ‘Father’s Day’ in West 
Virginia, a woman called Sonora Smart Dodd made it 
her mission to set a national Father’s Day. Mrs Dodd 
wanted to honour her father who was as a single 
parent who had raised his six children. 
 
Britain actually followed America in celebrating Father’s 
Day. 
 
So when is Father’s Day? Well it all depends on where 
you live in the world. 
 
Many countries, including Spain, Italy and Croatia, 
celebrate Father’s Day on March 19th. This is due to the 
links with Roman Catholicism that this date has. March 19th is 
the Feast Day of St Joseph, the husband of Mary and 
adoptive father to Jesus.  
 
Mexico started celebrating Father’s day in 1950. 
 
These nations all celebrate Father’s Day on the first 
Sunday of September; Australia, New Zealand, New Guinea and Fiji. 
 
Did you know in Thailand, Father’s Day is celebrated 
on the late King Bhumibo’s birthday, on the 5th of 
December? King Bhumibo is seen as the father of 
Thailand, the country not only remembers him, but 
commemorates fathers everywhere.  
 
Happy Father’s day to all the fathers in our school 
community. 

I  am very pleased to say that we are going to be 
going ahead with School Sports Day, but with a 
few changes in order to keep our school 
community safe.  
Unfortunately, due to ongoing COVID-19 
restrictions and the rise in infections in Waltham 

Forest, parents/carers are not allowed to attend Sports Day. 
 

The biggest change will be that all the activities and challenges will be 
done within class bubbles, not against other classes within year groups 
as we usually do. Within each class, the children will be arranged into 
groups and teams.  
 

Sports Days will take part on: 
 

Nursery AM 9.15am - 10.00am Monday 28th June  
Nursery PM  2.15pm - 3.00pm Monday 28th June  
Reception     9.15am - 10.30am Monday 28th June  
Year 1 & 2    9.00am - 11.00am Tuesday 29th June  
Year 4 & 6   9.00am - 11.00am Wednesday 30th June  
Year 3 & 5   9.00am - 11.00am Thursday 1st July  
  

We would like the children to wear a T-shirt in the colour of the team 
they have been assigned within their class.  Next week you will be 
informed which colour T-shirt your child will need to wear. If your 
child doesn’t have a T-shirt that colour they can just wear their Chase 
Lane PE Shirt. 

It has come to my attention that some Chase Lane parents may be 
parking their cars along Soper Close,  (near the Nursery entrance and 
adjacent to the Nursery fence) then going into the park.    

If you are one of those parents, please kindly park in 
the neighbouring roads if you are using the park on 

school days. 

I have also been informed that some of our parents 
are parking in front of the dropped kerbs of our neighbours on York 
Road when dropping off/picking up their children.   

If you are one of those parents,  I kindly ask that you refrain from 
doing so.  

Parking 

Euro 2020 

The Union of European Football Associations (UEFA) 
Euro 2020 tournament started last Friday 11th June 
and football fans have been waiting a long time to see 
it!  That’s right, although we are in 2021, the 
competition is called Euro 2020 and not 2021.   

The competition was one of many sporting events that 
had to be either cancelled or postponed when the whole world went 
into lockdown.  UEFA decided to continue calling the tournament ‘Euro 
2020’ and not Euro 2021 for various reasons.  One main reason is 
because UEFA had already prepared and manufactured lots of the 
branding and merchandise ahead of the tournament (which of course 
had the original Euro 2020 logo on it) before COVID-19 started.  

Last weekend we saw England beat Croatia 1 - 0 with Raheem Sterling 
scoring the winning goal! Tonight they will play against Scotland and 
we wish them the very best. 

Whether you’re supporting England or any other team, we hope you 
enjoy watching the games. 

Reception Intake Meetings 

Due to the current restrictions, the Reception intake meeting will take 
place online.  The meeting will take place on Wednesday 23rd June, 
9.10am -10.30am. Letters with full details have been sent out to the 
parents who have been offered a Reception place for September 
2021. 
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SUMMER TERM SCHOOL DINNER MENU 

Happy Birthday to everyone who has 
celebrated their birthday since 1st June 
or will be celebrating this month. 
Hopefully next year all birthday 
celebrations will be extra special. 

Happy Birthday 

Summer Menu 
2021  

Week 1 

Monday  

(save the planet day) 

Tuesday  Wednesday                 Thursday  Friday 

CHOICE 1 Planet Pizza (V) 
Meatballs in Tomato 

sauce 

MSC Lemon Crumb 
Salmon Fillet with 

Lemon Twist 
Jerk Chicken MSC Fish Fingers 

CHOICE 2 
Jacket Potato & 

Beans (V) 
Mac N Cheese (V) 

Sweet Potato Korma 
(VE) 

Cheese Wrap (V) Samosa (VE) 

Sides Jacket Wedges 
Wholemeal         
Spaghetti 

Steamed Minted 
New Potatoes 50/50 

Rice 
Rice and Peas Oven Baked Chips                  

Vegetables  
Sweetcorn                                       

Minted Garden peas  
Mixed Vegetables                  

Broccoli 

 Shredded Green 
Cabbage              

Organic Carrots 

Sweetcorn                                          
Green Beans 

Baked Beans                          
Minted Garden Peas 

Dessert 

Organic Fruit Yogurt  Organic Fruit Yogurt  Organic Fruit Yogurt  Organic Fruit Yogurt  Organic Fruit Yogurt  

Seasonal Fresh Fruit      Seasonal Fresh Fruit      Seasonal Fresh Fruit      Seasonal Fresh Fruit      Seasonal Fresh Fruit      

Chase Lane Summer Term Menu 2021  

Week Commencing 19/04/21, 04/05/21,17/05/21 , 07/06/21, 21/06/21, 05/07/21, 19/07/2021 

Vocabulary Corner  

Breakfast Club 

We currently have breakfast club spaces in the following year 
groups:  

Receptions 7 spaces available 

Year 2   3 spaces available 

Year 4   1 space available 

If you need a place for your child, please contact Mrs Blackmore via 
the school email: chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk 

Q. Why do lions eat raw meat? 
 
 
 
A. Because they don’t know how to use oven.  

Joke of the Week 

Merchandise - goods for buying and selling  
 
 

Similar words:  material,  stock,  product 
 
 

Example:  He looked at the merchandise in the clothing shop.   

Vocabulary Corner  


